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ACTING SUPERINTENDENT

Agueda Mora
ASSOCIATE SUPERINTENDENT FOR FINANCE

Laura A. Garcia



4950 McNutt, Sunland Park, NM  88063
P. O. Drawer70, Anthony, NM   88021 
PHONE   (505) 882-6243

FAX        (505) 882-6228

October 6, 2005
Robert Pineda, CPA

Office of the Inspector General

300 Don Gaspar

Santa Fe, NM  87501-2786

Dear Mr. Pineda:

The status of final resolution of conditions listed in the June 30, 2004 audit report is outlined below.  It should be noted that there were several contributing factors causing the delay of the completion of the audit review of our 2003-04 fiscal year and the District’s ability to rectify the prior year findings.

 I began employment with the District in May 2004 after a two month vacancy in the Associate Superintendent for Finance position.  Being unfamiliar with the District Finance policies, procedures and practices, the year end close proved difficult.  Our audit began the first of August 2004 and progressed slowly due to the Finance Department’s inability to address auditor questions and requests for information.  Problems with account reconciliations surfaced requiring major research and reconstruction of accounting records.  The problem resulted in the auditor decision to move to other audit engagements and finalizing our audit on a “time available” basis.
Upon completion of the audit fieldwork, the development of a corrective action plan was initiated.  This process entailed the total restructure of the Finance Department, including the evaluation of current staff skill and education qualifications, the review of job description and duty assignments, and research of the history and cause of recurring audit findings and the evaluation of de-centralized Finance procedures.
The end result was a plan for the complete re-organization of the Finance Department.  With the support of the Board of Education and the Superintendent, we began implementation of the proposed changes in January 2005.  The basis for the re-organization was to establish clear units of responsibility and segregate duties appropriately.  This plan removed transactional responsibilities from the Administration Unit, removed all accounting functions from the Purchasing Unit and created a Compliance/Reporting Unit.  The organizational charts detailing these changes are attached for your review.  Full implementation of the re-organizational plan called for the addition of four new positions but due to budgetary constraints the positions have not yet been funded.
Due to the timing of the implementation of this re-organization plan, it is likely that some of the 2003-04 audit findings will repeat in 2004-05 but we are diligently working toward rectifying all audit findings.  The new organization of the Finance Department has begun to take shape and staff training and evaluation process is in progress.    Our ability to correct all findings is contingent on building a strong Finance Department and preparing our staff to take on their responsibilities competently.
The detailed report on the status and final resolution of adverse conditions is attached for your review.

Please contact me at (505) 882-6241 if you have any questions or would like to discuss this matter in more detail.

Sincerely,

Laura Garcia

Associate Superintendent for Finance

Responses toward the resolution of audit findings approved by the local Board of Education at a regular meeting held on October 10, 2005.
_______________________________
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Acting Superintendent




Board President
“GISD Working Collaboratively”


